
                             
 

 

 

REQUESTED BOARD ACTION: 
Motion to Approve Resolution 1164, authorizing payment to the Kansas City Board of 
Police Commissioners for police academy training in the amount of $10,478.36. 
 
SUMMARY: 
In 2018, the Board authorized the sponsorship of police recruits at a Missouri POST 
approved police academy.  On May 5, 2022, two Smithville Police Department Recruits 
started the Kansas City Regional Police Academy.  These recruits graduated on 
November 18, 2022.  The total cost for both recruits, including uniform expenses, is 
$10,478.36.   
 
PREVIOUS ACTION: 
These are the 6th and 7th recruits that the City has sponsored through an academy.  
These recruits graduated on November 18 and began their on the job training on 
November 22.  This brings the police department to full strength for the first time since 
October of 2018. 
 
POLICY ISSUE:        
N/A 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 
Funds were allocated in the FY 23 budget.   
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

☐ Ordinance                                 ☐ Contract 
☒ Resolution                                 ☐ Plans 
☐ Staff Report                               ☐ Minutes 
☒ Other: Invoice 
 

MEETING DATE: 1/17/2023 DEPARTMENT:  Police Department 

AGENDA ITEM:   Resolution 1164, Authorizing Payment to the Kansas City Board of 
Police Commissioners for Police Academy Training. 
 

Board of Aldermen  
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RESOLUTION 1164 
 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PAYMENT TO THE KANSAS CITY  
BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS FOR POLICE ACADEMY  

TRAINING IN THE AMOUNT OF $10,478.36 
 
WHEREAS, in 2018 the Board of Aldermen approved funds to sponsor academy 
recruits in a Missouri POST approved police academy; and, 
 
WHEREAS, the Smithville Police Department had multiple vacancies; and, 
 
WHEREAS, it is the desire of the City of Smithville to hire and retain officers who 
possess honor, integrity and compassion; and,  
 
WHEREAS, the Smithville Police Department has hired two recruits to attend 
police academy training; and,  
 
WHEREAS, the Kansas City Police Academy Training started on May 5, 2022, and 
is a Missouri POST approved academy.   
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE CITY OF SMITHVILLE, MISSOURI: 
 
THAT payment to Kansas City Board of Police Commissioners for Police Academy 
Training is authorized in the amount of $10,478.36. 
 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Aldermen and APPROVED by the 
Mayor of the City of Smithville, Missouri, the 17th day of January, 2023. 

 
 
 

______________________________ 
Damien Boley, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ 
Linda Drummond, City Clerk 
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